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Minutes of the Shalbourne Parish Council

Held on 

Monday 21st July 2008
Present:
Lesley Green, Julia Preston, David Byrne, Julian Hooper, Randle Theobald, Jim Moore, Stella Zweck, Peter Blanthorn, Geoff Tyler, Councillor Peter Veasey, 6 members of the public. Parish Clerk

27.
Minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2008

 Councillor Blanthorn moved an amendment to the minutes of the 12th May to reflect his view on the calculation of the Clerks hours and salary, Councillor Blanthorn proposed that the minutes should read:


“That the salary (of the Clerk) should be calculated from a base figure of £1671.28 which is a nationally agreed figure for a Parish of the size of Shalbourne (an electoral roll of 476 persons) as specified in the conditions of Service for Clerks of Local Councils issued by the National Association of Local Councils and Society of Local Council Clerks (2006).”

Councillor Green said that she considered the previous minute to fairly reflect the resolutions taken and subsequently voted on the 12th May. The matter had been visited in depth previously, the documentation referred to was guidance and payments not restricted by electoral register or population numbers provided the Council paid the minimum wage or above, the pay structure for the Clerk was a decision for the Council which had taken into account guidance available including that of the organisations referred to by councillor Blanthorn and the clerk’s previous employment history.

The issue raised by Councillor Blanthorn really was whether the Clerks employment was restricted to a mandatory four hours per week by virtue of the documents to which he refers. Councillor Green considered that if the amendment to the minute, proposed by Councillor Blanthorn was to be accepted they should be further amended or this meeting should note that the figure in the resolution previously approved was taken having considered all relevant matters and regard to the guidance issued.
Councillor Green proposed this amendment and this was seconded by Councillor Theobald. 
28. Chairman’s Announcements 
a. Shalbourne WI had made an offer to donate a number of trees to be planted in the community as part of the WI campaign Carbon Challenge. Councillor Byrne stated that he and Shalbourne Club would assist in find a suitable site and help with the planting.

b. The Clerk had received notification that SLOW signs were to be painted on the approach to the School

c. Ragwort had been reported by members of the public to be growing in a number of fields. The appropriate land owners had been contacted and requested to take action.

d. The Clerk’s tax code was confirmed 

e. Councillor Theobald presented his sub committee reports. (submitted separately).
f. District Councillor Veasey was asked to give a report on the changes within KDC as it moves towards becoming one Council in April 2009. At which stage Councillor Veasey said he would not be seeking re-election having served continuously since 1985 he would be retiring.

29. Declarations of personal and prejudicial interests. None Received.
30. Adjournment for members of public to raise issues.
a. Mr Parton from Kingston Cottage raised the question of the development of the school site.  As no formal plans had been received the council are maintaining a ‘watching brief’ and compiling a file of Parishioners letters and comments.

31. Planning committee report. (submitted separately)
The committee had meet on 16th and 23rd June and the Chairman had attended a regulatory planning meeting in Devizes on the 26th June.
32. Flooding Working Group report (Submitted separately)
Councillor Moore proposed that the report of the flooding working group should be accepted and that the proposed actions followed through. Seconded by Councillor Theobald.
Accepted unanimously.

33. Adjournment for members of public to raise issues.
Mr A Havelock raised concern that to date work on flood prevention and mitigation had been taken place in a piecemeal fashion and not necessarily based on consensus decisions. But apparently with the Parish Council backing.

The Chairman said that although the work to which he referred had been raised in a public session the Council were not empowered to support individual residents  actions.
34.  Rights of Way report ( submitted separately) 
35. Sewage Issues report (submitted separately)

36. Skip hire

a. Clerk is to check with the School Head Teacher the siting of the 7th November skip in the school car park
b. All skip hire dates were approved proposed by Councillor Preston and seconded by Councillor Blanthorn
37. BT Call Box consultation

Clerk was instructed to respond to the consultation stating that the community needed to retain the public call box on the grounds of health and safety and the poor mobile phone coverage. Proposed by Councillor Green Seconded by Councillor Preston
38. Mobile Library Service

Councillor Green proposed that the Clerk was instructed to respond to the consultation stating that the community wished the status quo to be maintained. Seconded by Councillor Preston

39. Accounts for payment

	Clerks Services
	£434.16

	Village Hall Invoice
	£110.00

	Annual Subscription to Society of Local Clerks

Made payable to Lois Philipps
	£61.00

	Invoice from Mr A Aburrow for grass cutting services
	£500.00


Financial transactions proposed by Councillor Byrne and seconded by Councillor Moore
40.  Financial Report (submitted separately)

Two retrospective approvals were required
Transfer of money on the 31st July 2007 of £130.00 to cover the cost of skip hire. Proposed by Councillor Blanthorn and seconded by Councillor Tyler

Transfer of money from Nationwide to the Nat West to pay for the Insurance premium £255.01. Proposed by Councillor Green and seconded by Councillor Hooper.

41. Councillor Balnthorn tendered his resignation from the Council. The Chairman accepted his resignation and thanked Councillor Blanthorn for his 12 years of Service on the Council and in particular the 5 years he had served as Chairman.
Date of next meeting Monday 8th September
Signed 
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